
When the bird, proud of its plumage, grows up among the 

plants, when its life is renewed, young, full of grace, then, 

swift in limb, from the dust it gathers its body, the 

remnant of the burning, which the fire destroyed before.  

Artfully it collects the bones, crumbled after the stress of 

the fire; and then puts together again bones and ashes, the 

leavings of the flame; and spreads with plants that spoils 

of death, richly arrayed.  Then it is driven to seek its own 

home once more.  Then with its feet it lays hold of the 

Sacred Stone of the fire, clutches it with its claws and 

joyously seeks again its home-land, sunny haunts happy 

native country.  All shall be made anew, its life and 

feathery dress, as it was in the beginning, when first 

victorious noble placed it in the noble plain.  It brings 

there its own bones, the ashes too, which the surge of fire 

embraced before the funeral pile.  Then the valiant bird 

buries the bones and ashes all together in that water-land.  

The sign of the sun is renewed for him, when the light of 

the sky, brightest of jewels, the best of noble stars, shines 

up from the east over the sea. - It is not sluggish nor 

slothful, dull nor torpid as some birds who wing their way 

slowly through the air, but it is speedy and swift and very 

alert, fair and winsome, and gloriously marked. - The 

people behold in wonder at how faithful its people are. 
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Letter from Their Excellencies 
 
Unto the populace of Sacred Stone do we, Marc and Alianor, send fond greetings. 
  
Over the last several weeks, we have been pondering the decision of the next 
Baronial Seneschal.  As Sacred Stone is one of the most industrious Baronies in the 
Kingdom, we knew we had do well by all of you. 
 
We asked for commentary, on the four good gentles who have put their names forth, 
and it was a very difficult decision to make.  We weighed all information and feel that 
we have made the best decision for where the Barony is, and where we would like 
Her to go and is the best all-around for the position.. 
  
At this time we would once again like to thank Mistress Kisaiya, Mistress Fiona, 
Baroness Rozsa and Lord Robyn for their willingness to serve the Barony in this 
capacity.  This is not a position of glamor.  Think of them as a fireman.  Amongst the 
first persons on the scene to fix a problem.  The one who has to clean up when it’s 
done and deal with all the less than pleasant political issues that a Barony faces, on 
any given day.  Any one of these individuals are worth their weight in the Phoenix’s 
treasure, but only one can be chosen. 
  
At this time we are happy to announce that, after speaking with various members of 
the populace, we have chosen Baroness Bessenyei Rozsa as the next Seneschal of 
the Barony of the Sacred Stone.  Her experience as a Baronial Seneschal as well as 
Kingdom Seneschal, her history within the Barony and her general knowledge of 
policy and procedure (Baronial, Kingdom and Society), makes her a wonderful fit for 
the position.  We hope that you will all take a moment to congratulate her, as well as 
offer her your assistance. 
  
Again, we thank Lord Alesander for his time as Seneschal, and we are sure he will 
be happy for the opportunity to enjoy his retirement. 
  
Vivat to all those willing to step forward in the roles required at all levels. 
  
We remain, 
  
Marc and Alianor 
Baron and Baroness, Sacred Stone 
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Star of Bethlehem Madrigal Dinner 
By Mistress Gisela von Kreuzbach 

 

O, my everlovin' WOW! The demo yesterday (held on Jan 17
th

) was so much more than I hoped it would be! So 

many came together, brought their A-game and gave their time and energies not just willingly but cheerfully. 

I've never had so much fun working in my life. 

 

The members of the church and their guests were enchanted and just had a phenomenally good time. You all 

were truly excellent representatives of the SCA, of the Barony and of the cooks guild. I don't think we will have 

to worry about losing that site because we built a strong bridge last night. 

 

Murienne crafted a gorgeous and user-friendly menu and the guild's members (Lorelei, Annora/Kathy, Robert/ 

Adrian, Ealasaid, Audrey, Nuala, Sarah/Scholastica, Catherine, Jenna, Argent/Jennifer ..... Who else was in 

there?) did something I don't think I've ever seen happen before .... they had the work so well in hand that the 

head cook was bored for want of something to do. 

 

Aine and Robyn who got permission to drill holes in the walls of the large room and install hooks so we (and 

the church) will be able to hang banners for both ambiance and accoustics.  

 

Argent/Jennifer, Rois/Donna, Sine/Jane, Geffrei, Luis, Ivonne Robert/Adrian and Jdeke who came and 

displayed and demonstrated arts for the group. 

 

Azza/Zoe, Alain/Berry, Colin and Catherine who provided instrumental music all evening and Robyn who sang. 

Music really makes the difference!!! 

 

Luis brought his gorgeous candelabras. Caitlin and Sine brought banners and Caitlin, of course brought her 

table cloths. Lorelei brought more greenery than we could use and Ivonne and Caitlin use it to really dress the 

place up. 

 

I don't even know everyone who set up tables ... Robert/Adrian, Edmund/Bailey, Edward/Rick, Robin/Robin 

And who set the tables .... Edward/Rick, Robin /Robin, Caitlin, Donna's Wolfgang, Ivonne, and many more  

 

Jenna's daughter, Lillian, and son, James were no end of help with set up, demo, greeting, setting the tables and 

clean up. 

 

And those who served and waited on our guests, cleared dishes and filled glasses .... Robert/Adrian, Caitlin, 

Catherine, Geffrei, .... more, I know 

 

And clean up .... for this feast we had not only the pots and pans but the plates, utensils, cups and bowls. 

 Prudence, after working her accounting job all day, came to the dinner and washed dishes alongside Sarah who 

came after her postal job as she so often does and Audrey who had been doing dishes, so far as I can tell, from 

about 1:30 on. 
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I am positive I've forgotten someone. Please fill in the holes I’ve left but the point here ... the really important 

point is that we came together and accomplished exactly what we set out to do and we did it beautifully with an 

amazing result that is the beginning of a bond of goodwill between the church and the barony. Thank you, all!  

 

This was truly incredible! 
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Did You Know?  Release Forms 
There are three release forms:  Creative Work Copyright Assignment/Grant of Use Form (for use of your articles, poems, 
stories, songs, and original art), SCA Model Release Form (for subjects whose faces are recognizable in the photo), and 
SCA Photography Grant of Use Form (for pictures you take).  There is also clarification for pictures used of members who 
have died.  Please review if you or your Canton have memorials on your webpages.  You can access that information 
here:  http://chronicler.atlantia.sca.org/Releases.html 
 

 
Shameless Plug:  Do you know what would make our newsletter even more awesome than it already is????  YOU!  If 
you have updates, pictures, games, or comments you would like included in the newsletter, please forward them to me 
(Annora Hall) at annorahall AT yahoo DOT com. 
 

 
Canton Reports 
Charlesbury Crossing (Giavonna) 
We had a Revel yesterday (12/19/15) with 17 in attendance, fighter practices each week in the pack- a good showing of 
new comers- and a Seneschal 101 class taught last Weds. 
 
Monthly Meeting Monday, January 11, 2016 at 7 PM 
January Dinner Club Waldorn Restaurant 12101 Lancaster Hwy, Pineville NC 28134 Saturday, January 16, 2016 6 PM 
Sunday 
January 17, 2016 Baronial Meeting 11 AM 
Go A-Viking for Fabric, The Depot At Gibson Mill in Concord, North Carolina, Saturday, January 23, 2016 10:30 AM  
Pre-YMIR Viking Sewing day 2611 Bardwell Ave. N W, Concord NC 28027 Sunday, January 24, 2016 11:00 AM 
A day with a Fun-Guy Bulla Family Farm 308 Jake Tucker Rd Midland, NC 28107 Saturday, January 30, 2016 10 AM 7:30 
pm - 8:45 pm  
 
Report from our Pavilion Committee 
Vote on Pavilion if we have enough info After looking at the documents presented and the group discussing the cost, 
upkeep, storage and transport of a pavilion it was mutually agreed that maybe a nicer popup by a Private owner in the 
Canton could be used instead. 
 
Request input on classes from populace A call for ideas was made on Facebook- we have several ideas and things in the 
works. Keep asking and thinking!  
 
YMIR/Gulf Wars/50th Year/Pennsic/War of the Wings Camp talk/prep  
 
Camp plans for YMIR : Register for the Charlesbury Crossing Cabin if you wish to camp together. We will be discussing 
as time goes on the Large Wars- and how to hook up with Canton members and group camping/carpools as a possibility. 
No one at the meeting had really firm plans but one or two.  
 
Deputy search for officer held positions Mistress Jessamyn is Actively looking for someone to take over her officer 
position.  
 
Austin Wimberly –Lord Bram Sleggia Halfdannarson is now my Deputy Seneschal. (This was not mentioned at the 
meeting- as I had not fully confirmed it yet)  
 
All 8:45 pm- 9:00 Wrap-up and questions  
Mistress Jessamyn was informed that our Canton Heraldic Badge is still the old device that is no longer in use. – This 
should be changed officially- and we are open to suggestions. A horse shoe- a horse or some other simple badge device 
has been mentioned. Please bring your ideas to the public lists so that we may vote on them.  
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Missing: One Black Seneschal’s box. I have been in the office for a year come next month- and I have never gotten all of 
the paperwork and things of the office that I need. – If you have seen the box, know of it’s whereabouts- or know who has 
it- can you ask for them to pass it along to me?  
 
Missing: Banners, regalia, Canton Items. If you are personally in possession of any Canton items please be sure to bring 
them to the Baronial meeting if possible- or the next Canton meeting. I would like to take inventory of what we have, repair 
what needs repairing and post it.  
 
Open Offices or offices that need filling Soon:  
Art-Sci Minister (currently held- but wishes to pass along), Herald, Chronicler, Children’s Activity Minister, Equestrian 
Officer  
 
Next Month’s meeting: Monday, February 8, 2016 7 PM, The Last Word in Charlotte, North Carolina 
 
Middlegate – Lord Simone da Venezia 
Bylina of the Stone is quickly approaching so be sure to get your reservations in for feast. Our Tuesday A&S is going well 
with an average of 15 to 20 people each week. 
Kazihiko is replacing Argent as the Canton MoAS. 
 
Aire Faucon – Lady Prudence the Curious 
Aire Faucon continues to have well attended A&S and business meetings. We had an amazing Potluck canton party and 
a very nice Newcomers A&S night. We have canceled the last two A&S of the year because they fall on Christmas Eve 
and New Year's Eve. 
 
We have accepted a bid for Flight of the Falcon, to be scheduled for August 20, 2016. Same location as used previously. 
Our A&S activity continues to grow and diversify. For example, January has a newcomer night on garb, making 
messenger bags for Atlantian largess, and a bardic. 
 
Demo discussion will be presented by Lady Elizabeth at the meeting - please add notes as appropriate. The demo is 
undergoing a lot of change in the next few days 
 
Crois Brigte – Lord Thomas of Salem 
A&S night on the 1st Wednesday, Mistress Sine's house from 6:00 to 8:00 pm 
A&S night on the 3rd Wednesday, Krankies, W-S, NC from 6:00 to 8:00 pm 
Free bobbin lace class was rescheduled Feb 13

th
,10:00 - 5:00 pm, Southside Branch Library, 3185 Buchanan St, 

Winston-Salem, The workshop is free but you must register to attend.  Their number is 336-703-2980.  Please make sure 
you provide a contact number in case there is another schedule change. 
We had 2 new comers to our Jan 9 archery practice at Mistress Lorelei's. 
 
The only new thing Crois Brigte has to report is this: 
 
Over the years, the populace of Crois Brigte has been quick to volunteer to work at many events hosted by the many 
cantons in this great Barony plus events hosted by the Barony itself.  Please consider reciprocating by volunteering at our 
canton event, SAAD, on April 30th.  Please see the autocrat, Lady Aine, to lend your assistance. 
 
YIS, 
Thomas 
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Salesberie Glenn – Sir Axel of Taavistia 
The Canton has held Arts and Sciences meetings at a local Coffee Shop in Salisbury every Monday. Monday the 14th a 
couple of members brought instuments and played Christmas music. Fight Practices were held on Sunday Nov 29th, and 
Dec 13. We haved moved our fight practice site a little bit down the road from where it was. The site is often not available 

in late June and mid-late Dec do to Holiday merchants.   We have picked up 2 new participants.      

 

New seneschal Lord Gawain de Barri will take over from Sir Axel. 

 
1/17/2016; Sacred Stone Baronial Meeting;  
Meeting called to order:  2:00 PM 
Location:  Star of Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Winston-Salem, NC 
Count of members: 25 
Count of non-members: 2  
 
Welcome 
 
Coronet’s Report (Baronne Alianor atte Redswanne) 
We would like to thank Anthony for his time as Seneschal.   
 
We will be taking commentary from the populace until Jan 29th.  We will announce the new Seneschal on Jan 30th.  The 
change of office will occur at Bylina, Feb 13th. 
 
Gise said thank you to Lord Anthony to consider the changes of the Seneschal office and how it had currently conflicted 
with WOW.   
 
1) Asking if there is interest in another Viking workshop. It would be at the same location in Greensboro. 
2) Announcing the individuals who have sent in their letters of intent, for Baronial Seneschal. As of today they are Mistress 
Fiona, Mistress Kisayia, Baroness Rozsa, and Lord Robyn. We will be accepting written commentary, from the populace, 
until the end of January. Announcement will be made on Jan 30th, and the changeover will take place at Bylina of the 
Stone, on Feb 13th.  
3) We will be attending two Investitures.... Nottinghill Coill and Ponte Alto, and would like to present Their New 
Excellency's with gift baskets. Donations would be most appreciated.  
4) Their majesties will be attending Bylina.  We would like to have a gift basket for them as a thank you. 
5) Plans for attending Gulf Wars are currently in the works, but not finalized. We are currently unsure if we will be camping 
in our usual spot, or with Kingdom.  
 
All events we will be attending are as follows: Ice Castles – Marc; Nottinghill Coill Investiture - Alianor and Marc; 
University – Alianor; Bylina - Alianor and Marc; Ponte Alto – Alianor; Ymir - Alianor and Marc.  This is just through Feb. 
 
New business Idea for a spring newcomers event.... More information to be presented at the meeting 
It was run by people who have never run aspects of an event before.  Discussion took place among the populace to 
examine how to pull this off.  We proposed holding a Baronial Novice Tournament alternating it with a Gardens of Thyme 
or Science based event.   
 
Seneschal’s Report (Lord Alesandr Davidson);   
With this being the slow part of the year I really don’t have much to say. Report filed. Every one please keep up the good 
work and I hope for a smooth transition to the new seneschal once selected. 
 
I want to thank Baron Mark and Baroness Alianor for allowing me to serve them and you all in the role of Seneschal. It’s 
not always been easy, but I would do it again if the need was there. I want to thanks all the baronial officers for all their 
hard work. They do a lot of work that few ever see. I would encourage anyone with an interest in serving as an officer to 
talk with the one holding the position in question; and offer to be there depute. There is one that has really helped me in 



The Phoenix 
Newsletter of the Barony of the Sacred Stone 

Feb 2016 Volume 30, Issue 02 
 

the last year. Lady Elizabeth has been there to help me when I’ve needed it. She has run meetings in my absence. She 
has helped to keep things moving in the right direction. Basically I could not have survived without her. Lastly I want to 
thanks the Populace of Sacred Stone. You all pull off some of the most amazing things in this Kingdom. From 12th night, 
Crown tournaments, War of the Wings all the way down to the smallest fighter practice or A and S night. We are one the 
most active and involved Baronies in the Kingdom. None of this would be possible without you all being the awesome 
people you are. To those that have put in Letters for the position of Seneschal; thank you. I can tell you that the selection 
process will not be easy. I wish the one selected the best of luck. I will offer to remain under them as a Deputy until the 
have there footing in the position. After that who knows.  
 
Yours in Service Lord Alesander Davidson Seneschal, Barony of the Sacred Stone 
 

Exchequer’s Report (Lady Jdeke von Kolberg);   
I’m pleased to tell you that the quarterly Exchequer report is complete and balanced.  I will be bringing it, as well as two 
event reports and one bank statement, to the Baronial meeting for various and sundry signatures.  We will see more 
money entering and leaving the account in relation to WOW. 
 
• Total Funds in Bank   $ 22,858.12 
• Allocations   

Baronial Travel Fund  $      349.97 
WoW X Fund    $                - 
Baronial Cookware Fund $      195.00 
Pennsic Fete Fund   $        51.84 
Newcomers’ Fund  $      333.30 
Funds from Baelfire Dunn ₤ $      732.83  

• Total allocated    $   1,662.94 
• Total Unallocated    $ 21,195.18 
 ₤ Decisions still to be made regarding how these monies are to be handled.    

 
We should be getting proposals for loaner bows and cookware. 
 
The War of the Wings fund zeroed out at this point, since WoW X is over.  A motion was made at the November meeting 
to fund WoW XI at $10,000, for vote in January.  In October, a motion was made to reset the Pennsic Fete fund to $300, 
but no vote yet.  A motion was made to purchase a large pavilion for $3000, for vote in January.   
 
The 4th quarter 2015 Exchequer Report, and the 2015 Domesday Report were sent to on January 7th, 2016. 
 
Quartermaster (Lord Simone da Venezia) 
As soon as I have a free day I will be going to the storage unit and cleaning it up and organizing it from WoW. 
 
Herald’s Report (Lord Vincenzo D'Este) 
No report. 
 
Baronial Marshal’s Report (Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe) 
• No injuries or issues, all reports filed on time. 
• Archery practice with good attendance in Crois Brigte 
• Two armored combat practices and one youth practice in the Canton of Salisbury Glen 
• The dates for the 2016 Salisbury Glen practice at Van Hoy Campground will be forthcoming, the practice will include all 
disciplines except calvery. 
• Three new archery MiT's in the Barony, completing their first required apprenticeship at Yule Toy Tourney. 
• We still need (really, we do) rapier marshals. 
 
From Sir Otto, Kingdom Earl Marshal: 
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There is a new Society Marshal's Handbook out… December 2015 edition. 
This is not a rewrite of the rules, but a cleanup, incorporating the changes that have occurred since the previous version 
was published. 
 
See http://www.sca.org/officers/marshal/docs/marshal_handbook.pdf 
 
The following are the differences that I have found: 
 
Removal of section VII, A, 16 
(Weapons under 48” (1.22 m) or greater than 7’ 6” (2.29 m) in length may have either a thrusting tip or a butt spike, but 
not both at the same time…) 
 
Change section VII, E, 2 
Revise the size requirement for thrusting tips for throwing weapons, changing from 2"x2" to 1.5"x1.5". 
 
Change section VII, G, 7 
Modify the shaft requirement for heavy ammunition for Combat Archery to specify 100 PSI or greater Siloflex Equivalent 
rather than just 100 PSI Siloflex Equivalent. 
 
Remove section VII, D, 5-8  
Delete section 5, renumber, for the purpose of eliminating a manufacturer’s name (Mandrake) 
Renumber sections VII, D, 6-8 to 5-7.  
 
Remove section X, B, 1, b 
Delete the recommendation that the Marshal in Charge for a war not be a member of a group on the field 
 
As always, contact me if you have marshaling needs, concerns, issues or questions. If I don't know the answer, I can put 
you in touch with the person who does.  
 
Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe, 
Knight's Marshal, The Barony of The Sacred Stone 
 
Minister of the Lists Report (Jamie Epperson) 
At Unevent Sir Otto made it clear that reports were not being turned in to his satisfaction. All marshals need to get in their 
quarterly report events if they do any activities, also event reports. These need to be filled out completely. New 
experiments going on with cut and thrust, if you're interested contact the DEM for Rapier. Currently we have one...just one 
rapier marshal in the Barony, and that marshal is in dire need of others to step up and help out. Unless you want Rapier to 
die in the Barony, become an MiT and do your part so that others can enjoy the activity too. Yes....we need YOU to be a 
Marshal. Otherwise, all is well. Stay tuned for a more thorough report next month. 
 
Minister of Arts and Science Report (Lady Annice Argent) 
Hello everyone:    
 
At last cold weather has arrived! Winter is here and with it comes several wonderful events! 
 
Kingdom Unevent occurred recently. I attended the MoAS meeting on behalf of Sacred Stone. A few changes to kingdom 
level competitions were discussed that will be announced to the populace by the Kingdom MoAS in the near future. 
Atlantia University is hoping to introduce a “New To You” track at the next university. These are classes that are meant to 
be introductory classes for the Scadian who has done it all and for the newbie. The idea is to get long-time players to try 
something new, as well as to get new people interested in the various arts and sciences that the SCA celebrates. Keep on 
the lookout for these New to You classes at the next University.    
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On Tuesday, January 5th, there was a visiting noble from Meridies in the barony. THL Mara Palmer is a soon-to-be laurel 
in her homelands, well-known for her calligraphy. She taught an introductory class in calligraphy at the Canton of 
Middlegate’s regular A&S Night.  It was a huge success.  We hope that she will be able to come back and teach again. 
 
On February 6th Raven’s Cove will be hosting Atlantia University. If you can make it out, it is sure to be pleasing. There 
are a ton of great classes to take and there is so much to learn. Yours truly, along with Anne of Middlegate, will be 
teaching a drop spindle class. However, if you are not able to make the class and still want to learn, please seek me out at 
an event or an Art and Science Night. I am always happy to teach!  
 
February 13th in Winston-Salem, the Canton of Middlegate will be holding its annual Of the Stone event. This year it is 
Bylina of the Stone, a Russian themed event. There are some great competitions to enter, including a traditional Russian 
headdress competition. There is still time to preregister for Feast so hurry up and get your reservations in because you 
won’t want to miss this feast!  
 
The Tournament of Ymir is also coming up, on February 26th-28th. I hope that you will be able to go and show off how 
great our Barony is by entering in competitions or fighting on the field for glory!  
 
In September of this year, we will be celebrating our Barony’s 34th birthday! The Barony is going on an adventure for this 
birthday and will be exploring the lands of the Far East. We will participate in a traditional Japanese moon-viewing festival, 
will taste exotic foods, and will have a chance to experience many new things at this exciting event. It will be a little bit 
different than our normal kind of events, but it is good to try new things every once in awhile!  
 
I would also like to bring attention to Salisbury Glen, which has started hosting Arts and Science Nights on Mondays at 
Mean Mug in Salisbury. If you are in the neighborhood I encourage you to stop by. If any other cantons or local groups 
have regular meetings, please let me know so that I may help get the word out.  
 
As always, please let me know if you have any desire to teach a class or have a class you want taught. You may reach 
me at jrargent42@gmail.com  
 
Yours in Service, Argent 
 
Chatelaine’s Report (Baroness Caitlin MacDonaughue) 
There were no newcomer baronial activities in Dec or Jan so it was a good month to prepare  
for upcoming events. Recovering from WoW by doing lots of laundry and reorganizing loaner  
garb kept me busy. Realizing with the cold weather of WoW that our loaner garb was sadly  
missing any cold weather garb, I made six new hoods and two new cloaks to be added to our  
Gold Key for future use.  
 
SAAD will most likely be the next activity that we will have a baronial newcomer’s pavilion  
presence. Several of the cantons are having regular newcomer activities.  

 
Chancellor of Youth Report (Lady Thamira ha Sopheret) 
Nothing to report, no activities specifically for children, just children included in regular activities.  Still looking for a deputy. 
 
Chronicler’s Report (Lady Annora Hall) 
We have a number of new recurring articles. Please let me (and their authors) know how you like them. Pictures and 
happenings around the Barony are always welcome.  I am looking for youth writers to submit an article per quarter so we 
can hear their perspective of our activities.  I am also in search of a writer to contribute about one of our marshal activities.  
We’ve had articles on different aspects of archery, but we are lacking similar information about other marshal activities.  
Please let me know if you are interested in contributing to our awesome Newsletter. 
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Webminister’s Report (Lord Lofrikr) 
Work continues on the website transition to Wordpress. Work was slowed down a bit over the holidays. No other news to 
report from the Webminister. 
 
yis, Lord Lofrikr 

 
Old Business 
Storage at castle site - tabled indefinitely 
Financial policy change for small amount of spending – Talorgen – tabled due to delay  
Policy comity - tabled till after – Talorgen – tabled due to delay  
Bids call for Runestone 2016 (Bid accepted 11/19/2016, Lady Jdeke autocrating) 
WOW closing business (hopefully final) 
Money for cook’s guild – to be decided at a located  
Archery supplies - $200 given for netting – which was purchased.  Making a motion to purchase Saunders Mats, Cost - 
$210 for 3.  Not to exceed $250; 23 – for; 0 – opposed; 2 - abstentions 
Pennsic Fet fund ($300) - 18 – for; 0 – opposed; 6 - abstentions 
WoW fund Vote ($10000) - 22 – for; 0 – opposed; 1 - abstentions 
Purchase pavilion ($3000) - 24 – for; 0 – opposed; 2 - abstentions 
 
Two Baronial yahoo lists – still having trouble receiving emails from new list. 
 
New Business 
Arrivi Primavera, Alianor – see discussion  
 
Current storage site, re-sign, get bigger, fine new facility; Kazihiko will compare the costs of Olympic Storage and other 
storage locations that are convenient to the Barony.  Beatrice volunteered to research the metal shelving for the storage 
building. 
 
Of the stone (middle gate) 
SAAD (crois bright) 
Spring crown 
Crecy III 
2016 birthday 
2016 wow 
 
Discussed budgeting $150 for the purchase of containers for the storage of the new canvas to store the new pavilion roof, 
walls, stakes, and ropes. 
 
Recommend we give the power to spend the WOW budget to the Autocrat without the need for a itemized event budget 
for approval.  Details to come. 

 
Previous events 
Nov. 14

th
:  In a Phoenix Eye (Lady Murienne L’aloiere 

Full day of competitions 
Games Room 
All day Fiber Solar 
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Upcoming events 
Feb. 13

th
: Bylina of the Stone (Lady Catherine and Lady Feadosia) 

The next “of the Stone” event is based on Russian folk and fairy tales.  We will meet at Star of Bethlehem.   
The flyer and website are both up.  60 feast sites are available only through pre-registration.  Deadline for feast is Feb 1

st
.  

Their Majesties will be attending. 
 
Byzantium and Russian cultures – come out it will be great! 
 
SADD, April 29 – May 1

st
, Autocrate: Aine 

Marshal in Charge: Robin is the 
Master of Bardic: Mistress Lorelei 
Grill Master:  Master Oshi 
 
Early May, Spring Crown 2016; 130 bed cabin space; AC - no heat but space heaters are welcome.  Space for tent 
camping and water hook-ups will be available.  The site is located in Randleman at Woodmen of the World Camp.  Our 
bid was approved.  Putt-putt golf fundraiser on Friday night. – verify Royal travel fund.   
 
Budget $1,800; break even attendance is 150; $12 site; $8; feast; $5 cabin costs; Camping is free. 
Motion to accept Fiona; Kasaiya second: 17 – for; 0 – opposed; 3 - abstentions 
 
Return to Crecy III, June 17-19

th
 2016; Baroness Beatrice is Autocrating.  Website is coming together.  There will not be 

horses this year.   
 
Baronial Birthday 2016; Sept 9-11

th
 2016; Anya is autocrating; website is up; starts on Saturday evening more so than 

Friday night.  Planning best use of silk, best use of paper, armor / marshaling competition with a sword by Sir Marc. 
 
WOW; October 2016 
 
Next Meeting 
Motion made to hold the business meeting at Bylina:  18 people approved; 1 person against; 1 person abstention: 2/13/16 
for February meeting 
 
3/20/16 (end of gulf wars) – meeting date to be discussed on-line and decide in February. 
 
Meeting adjourned – 3:58 pm 
 

 
Their Excellencies 

Baron Marc (Mark Greene)                   Baronne Alianor (Jean Wagner) 
     Phone #: 336-457-0235                                                   Phone #: 336-549-6020 

       Email Address: mgreen92@triad.rr.com                          Email Address: a.redswanne@gmail.com 
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Baronial Officers 

 

SENESCHAL 
Lord Alesander Davidson (Anthony Davis); 
336-413-5820 
seneschal AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

 

CHATELAINE 
Baroness Caitlin MacDonoghue
chatelaine AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

 

CHANCELLOR OF YOUTH 
Rebbah Thamira ha Sopheret 
mom AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

 

MINISTER OF THE ARTS & SCIENCES
Lady Annice Argent (Jennifer Argent)
moas AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

 

EXCHEQUER 
Lady Jdeke von Kolberg  
ladyjdeke AT gmail.com 

 

CHIRURGEON 
OPEN 
chirurgeon AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

 
To join the Barony's online discussion group, send a blank e
http://seahorse.atlantia.sca.org/listinfo.cgi/sacredstone

 

Baronial Appointments  
 
BARONIAL HEAVY CHAMPION   
BARONIAL RAPIER CHAMPION   
BARONIAL ARCHERY CHAMPION   
BARONIAL THROWN WEAPONS CHAMPION 
BARONIAL CAVALRY CHAMPION   
PHOENIX GUARD Captain:    
BARONIAL BARD     
BARONIAL POET     
BARONIAL ARTISAN     
BARONIAL SCRIBE     
BARONIAL BREWER     
BARONIAL COOK     
BARONIAL YOUTH COMBAT CHAMPION 
BARONIAL YOUTH ARCHERY CHAMPION
BARONIAL YOUTH ARTISAN    
BARONIAL BEEKEEPER    
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Lord Alesander Davidson (Anthony Davis);  

seneschal AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org  

HERALD 
Lord Vincenzo D’Este
herald AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

Baroness Caitlin MacDonoghue (Ruth Harris) 
chatelaine AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

BARONIAL MARSHAL
Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe (Lorelei Elkins)
ladygreenleafe AT gmail.com

 
mom AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

MINISTER OF THE LIST
(Jamie Epperson) 
mol AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

MINISTER OF THE ARTS & SCIENCES 
Lady Annice Argent (Jennifer Argent)  
moas AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

CHRONICLER 
Lady Annora Hall (Kathy Murphy)
chronicler AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

 

WEBMINISTER 
Lord Lofrickr Penningrljósta
webminister AT 
sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org

AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 
 
BARONIAL WEBPAGE ADDRESS
http://sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org/

To join the Barony's online discussion group, send a blank e-mail to: Sacredstone AT atlantia.sca.org
cgi/sacredstone-atlantia.sca.org 

Aleksei Mikhailovich  
Feodosiia Alekseeva Zhena  
Floki  

BARONIAL THROWN WEAPONS CHAMPION  Johannes of Middlegate  
Gallien O Hearne  
Jon Bart 
Rebbah Thamira haSopheret 
Akiyama Kazuhiko 
Annora Hall 
Murienne L'aloiere 
Louis of Middlegate  
Jenna Fairhaven  

BARONIAL YOUTH COMBAT CHAMPION  Xavier Bulla  
BARONIAL YOUTH ARCHERY CHAMPION Noah bar Thamira  

Noah bar Thamira 
Dorothea del Medieu 

Lord Vincenzo D’Este 
herald AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

BARONIAL MARSHAL 
Lorelei Greenleafe (Lorelei Elkins) 

ladygreenleafe AT gmail.com 

MINISTER OF THE LIST 

mol AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

Lady Annora Hall (Kathy Murphy) 
chronicler AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

Penningrljósta (Brian Kelly) 

sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

BARONIAL WEBPAGE ADDRESS 
http://sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org/ 

Sacredstone AT atlantia.sca.org or go to 
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Baronial Orders 

 

 

PRINCIPAL, 
ORDER OF THE SACRED STONE
Lady Annora Hall (Kathy Murphy)
annorahall AT yahoo.com 

 

PRINCIPAL,  
ORDER OF THE PHOENIX' CLAW 
Lord Vincenzo D’Este 

 

Cantons and their Seneschals 
 
Aire Faucon Prudence the Curious
Charlesbury Crossing Giovanna Dragonetti (Dawn Ratz)
Crois Brigte Lord Thomas of Salem (Thomas Luibrand)
Middlegate Lord Symone da Venezia 
Salesberie Glen Sir Axel (Wayne Remes)

 

 

Statement of Ownership:  The Phoenix
Anachronism, Inc. is available from Kathy Murphy, 106 Stonemoor Dr, Winston
as all publications are available electronically.
Anachronism, Inc., and does not delineate SCA policies. (c) Copyright 2015, Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc.  For 
information on reprinting letters and artwork from this pub
Chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the original creator of the piece.  Please respect the le
contributors.  
 

he Phoenix 
Newsletter of the Barony of the Sacred Stone 

Volume 30, Issue 02 
 

ORDER OF THE SACRED STONE 
Lady Annora Hall (Kathy Murphy) 

 

PRINCIPAL,  
ORDER OF THE PHOENIX' EYE
Lady Murienne L'aloiere 
dragonfly78 AT gmail.com 

ORDER OF THE PHOENIX' CLAW  

 

PRINCIPAL,  
ORDER OF THE YEOMEN OF THE 
SACRED STONE  
Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe

Prudence the Curious prudencecuri-ous@aim.com
Dragonetti (Dawn Ratz) Dawn.Ratz@gmail.com

Lord Thomas of Salem (Thomas Luibrand) ThomasBrantOf-Salem@yahoo.com
Lord Symone da Venezia (Troy Petersen) canton.middlegate@gmail.com
Sir Axel (Wayne Remes)  
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ORDER OF THE PHOENIX' EYE  
Lady Murienne L'aloiere  
dragonfly78 AT gmail.com  

ORDER OF THE YEOMEN OF THE 
 

Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe 

ous@aim.com 
Dawn.Ratz@gmail.com 

Salem@yahoo.com 
canton.middlegate@gmail.com 
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